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Key Dates
Please check the school calendar through
our website regularly - more dates will
be added as the term goes on

7th December - County Rugby Finals

7th December - Christmas Jumper Day
for Save the Children £1

8th December - Whole school trip to
Hall for Cornwall

8th December - PK Museum Event 

12th December - Morning and evening
Christmas shows

14th December - Christmas dinner and
Christmas Jumper day (donations for

food bank)

19th December - Last day of term!
Wear your Christmas clothes 1.30pm

finish

Welcome to our fortnightly newsletter!

Once more, it has been a busy couple of weeks here at St Buryan
Academy!  
As we begin to turn our attention towards winter festivities, it is
really important to remember all of the dates and events coming
up.  Please do check your children’s bags as there has been recent
communication about what December has in store and what is to
come.

We celebrated our rugby team reaching the county finals last
week, the first time that we have accomplished this.  They have
made us all very proud and am sure that they will continue to
represent the school so well when they play in the finals next
Thursday in Bodmin.
Away from sports, we celebrate success in maths as well ; which
you can read more about later in the newsletter.  We currently sit
in 3rd place out of 22 Penwith primary and secondary schools in
Times Table Rockstars.  Our times table knowledge is so important
as it is at the core of many mathematical concepts as your children
go through the school.

This week was road awareness and safety week; as well as doing
work in school on how to stay safe on our roads, it is really
important that these reminders are reinforced at home. 

On Monday 4th our governors are in school from 9.00am-9.30am
to meet with anybody who may be interested in governance at St
Buryan.  Please email me on head@stburyanacademy.org if this is of
interest to you.

Nanjizal recently took part in a project with PK Museum, you can
view their work next Friday at Porthcurno; please see later in the
newsletter for more information.

We’d like to thank Nathan and all at Mole Valley for the kind
donation of both a Christmas tree and a pallet Christmas tree too.  
Look out next week for how you can add to our pallet tree and
help spread a a bit of festive cheer.

With children soon to be giving out Christmas cards, we ask that
these are delivered to the Christmas post box outside of my office.  
We will then distribute the cards at the end of the remaining
weeks rather than taking home some each day and potentially
losing some of them.

Thank you

Mr McDonald

BELIEVE, ACHIEVE, ASPIRE

www.stburyanacademy.com
secretary@stburyanacademy.org
Tel: 01736 810480
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This week we have a look at maths at St Buryan Academy.  Mrs King leads maths here
and has done some great work in our maths curriculum over the past few years.  Have a
read at what maths at our school looks like:
 
Our curriculum has been designed with maths mastery at the heart, around a linear
system, where we teach the children maths concepts in blocks. Our blocks vary in length
depending upon how heavily weighted each strand is within each individual year group’s
national curriculum. 
To ensure that the children keep their knowledge fresh between blocks, we revisit the
learning, daily, within an ‘I know that’ section, near the beginning of our lessons. We
have spent many years fine tuning our lesson design to ensure that we have a consistent
approach throughout the school, enabling children to make the most of every lesson.
Following the mastery approach, we have lots of opportunities to develop and secure, a
deep and broad spectrum of number fluency. The children are encouraged to apply their
declarative knowledge to help them reason and problem solve, in every lesson. Each
lesson will start with a reasoning question, in the form of our conjecture, to gauge their
retention of prior knowledge before we continue to build upon and strengthen their
understanding. 
We have developed our ‘blue box questions’, for our greater depth learners, where they
are met with extra challenge. Our classrooms are well stocked with different maths
resources that the children are able to help themselves to, throughout a lesson. We use
our resources as we introduce new concepts so that, they are able to secure the concept
in a concrete way before moving on to the pictorial or abstract form. 

At St Buryan, we really value the importance of securing our times tables early on and
continue to excel at rapid recall of facts. We are currently ranked third out of 22 local
schools using Times Tables Rock Stars (this also includes secondary schools). I am so
proud of their determination to do well as an individual and as a collective.  It would be
much appreciated if your child uses Times Table Rockstars at home from the Years 2 and
up; there are also some recommended websites on each of our class pages.

We have recently introduced a ‘mastering number’ session within EYFS and KS1. This is
in addition to our 1 hour long, daily maths lessons. This will help our younger children to
really secure the relationships between numbers, subitise, add and subtract rapidly to
free up their working memory as the progress throughout the school. 

Mrs King
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MONDAY 4th SEPTEMBER 2023

TUESDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 2023

FRIDAY 7th JUNE 2024

MONDAY 22nd JULY 2024

TUESDAY 23rd JULY 2024

WEDNESDAY 24th JULY 2024

INSET DAYS 2023/24

FRIDAY 1ST DECEMBER 2023 VIRTUAL BOOK FAIR 

We are hosting our ‘‘Virtual
Book Fair’ once again this
year!  These have been really
popular over the past few
years; they allow people to
purchase books and other
gifts without having to come
into school to view samples.  
We will be continuing with
our partnership with Usborne
books - you can see what is
on offer on our Facebook
page.  There are lots lf
options and items to see
ready for Christmas.  When
you buy any book or item
through the link, you can earn
books back for the school.  
Visit our Facebook page or
speak to Mrs Rendle for more
information. 
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we are on week 3 of our menu...



Application of maths can take
various forms; here are some
examples of what maths can

look like in Nanjizal class.




